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March 13, 2023 
 
 
Office of the United Nations  
High Commissioner for Human Rights (OHCHR)  
Palais des Nations CH-1211  
Geneva 10, Switzerland  
 
 
Attention: Beatriz Balbin, Chief, Special Procedures Branch  
REF:   AL OTH 113/2022 
 
 
Dear Beatriz Balbin, 
 
Thank you for your letter dated January 13, 2023 on behalf of the United Nations Working 
Group of Human Rights and Transnational Corporations and Other Business Enterprises. 
 
LNG Canada and its Joint Venture Participants strongly uphold human rights in the design, 
construction and operation of its LNG facility that is currently being built on the ancestral 
unceded territory of the Haisla First Nation.  
 
LNG Canada and its Joint Venture Participants are currently constructing an LNG 
liquefaction and export facility on the west coast of Canada, on the ancestral unceded 
territory of the Haisla First Nation. When complete, our project will contribute to the security 
of supply for markets that rely on Canada’s natural gas reserves for their energy supply, 
provide a lower carbon energy source as natural gas replaces the use of coal, and bring 
significant economic growth and stability to northern British Columbia communities and all 
of Canada.  The LNG Canada facility is serviced by the natural gas pipeline that is owned 
and operated and is being constructed by Coastal GasLink. 
 
LNG Canada has reviewed and acknowledges the response to your January 13, 2023 letter 
that has been submitted by Coastal GasLink.  
 
LNG Canada is committed to respecting and upholding human rights, and to honouring its 
agreements with impacted Indigenous Peoples. LNG Canada supports the Coastal GasLink 
pipeline project and affirms that Coastal Gaslink holds all necessary permits to conduct its 
work legally in Canada.  LNG Canada also recognizes Coastal GasLink’s efforts and focus 
on human rights performance in the construction and future operation of their pipeline.  
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